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BOB FLETCHER

Dear Friends,

As | retire and reflect on my thirteen years as President and CEO of the
United Methodist Higher Education Foundation, | am reminded that this
work is—above all else—a relational and connectional ministry. What a
privilege it has been to be a part of it!

Before taking the job in 2011, | served on UMHEF’s Board of Trustees and
knew many people connected to the foundation. Back then, in an
announcement about my new role, | said our programs would grow “by
nurturing current relationships and creating new ones.” Through the years,
strengthening relationships has indeed been key to our growth and a source
of great blessing for me personally.

By building relationships over these thirteen years, nineteen new scholarship
endowments were launched, and our United Methodist Dollars for Scholars
network grew by 85%. In addition to gifts from over 1,500 individuals, over
2,000 United Methodist churches, and twenty-nine annual conference
foundations also supported this ministry. Friendships and connections have
made it possible for us to award over $28 million in scholarships that helped
13,200 students attend UM-related schools.

In the 2011 article, | also said, “UMHEF’s ministry is of great importance to
the future of The United Methodist Church. ...It is very important that we
continue to grow and develop our programs for the benefit of our United
Methodist institutions and students alike.” Those words are even more true
today as they were then, and | am confident the foundation will continue to
impact students, their families, the Church, our educational institutions, and
our global community for many years to come.

| am immensely grateful for our trustees, staff, and generous donors; and |
give thanks for the churches, colleges, universities, and seminaries our
scholarship recipients attend. Connecting students to the quality education
those United Methodist-related schools offer is what this ministry is all
about. Thank you, dear friends, for being partners in ministry.
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This review aims to reflect on the last year of
our shared work. We also have much to look
forward to in the coming weeks, months,

Notes of congratulations
and well wishes to Bob

As Bob referenced, he will be retiring from for his retirement may
his position of President and CEO after be sent to:

thirteen years of faithful service. He will UMHEF

begin a sabbatical on June 30 before fully Attn. Bob Fletcher
retiring on December 31, 2024. P.O. Box 340005

Nashville, TN 37203

and beyond.

The UMHEF Board of Trustees is thrilled to
welcome Phil Jamieson as the incoming
President and CEO, effective July 1.

MEET UMHEF'S NEW
PRESIDENT & CEO

Phil joins UMHEF with more than three decades of
experience in United Methodist ministry, planned
giving, and fundraising. Since 2013, he has served

as President for the United Methodist Foundation

for the Tennessee/Western Kentucky Annual
Conference and the United Methodist Development
Fund for Tennessee/Kentucky. He also currently serves
as the President of the National Association of United
Methodist Foundations.

“l am excited to be joining the United Methodist Higher Education Foundation.
This foundation does wonderful work helping students fund their education. |
am passionate about that mission, and | look forward to joining with the board
and partnering with our United Methodist-related colleges, universities, and
seminaries in this excellent endeavor,’ Phil said. “I am very pleased to be
following Bob Fletcher who has helped the foundation grow and thrive over the
many years of his service”
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BOARD OF TRUSTEES

We give thanks for our current trustees and the leadership and

dedication they give tc UMHEF.

Glenn Andrew

Jesse Ary

Rev. Greg Bergquist*
Julie Childs

Dr. Irma Clark

J. Rowland Cook

Rev. Cara Stultz Costello
Dr. Herman Felton, Jr.
Molly Gabel

Tim Griffy

Rev. Dr. Joe Harris

Tari Hughes

Willie Johnson

Dr. William Johnston (Chair)
Dr. Ruth Knox

Rev. Dr. Jeffrey Kuan
Rev. Kathi Austin Mahle
Jadd Masso

Wayne Moy

Bishop Bruce Ough
Sherron Shuffield

Rev. Jeffrey Taylor
Charles “Chuck" Thoele
Rev. Dr. Javier Viera

Bill Vogel

Lorene Wilbur

Dr. Melva Wallace

Dr. Ken Yamada

Nancy Young

*indicates ex-officio

LIFE TRUSTEES
Judith Gibbs
Stephen Harbison
Dr. Gerald Hornung

EMERITUS TRUSTEES
Currie Andrews

Rev. Abby Auman

Dr. Edward Benson

Dr. Willie Brown

Bishop Minerva Carcano
Douglas Dannen

Mary Decker

Dr. Barbara Erwin
Josette Noble Gamble
Lou Kerr

Rev. Jonathan Lee
Elizabeth Corn Ogie

Rev. Charles Savage

Dr. Barbara Dadd Shaffer
Janet Stephenson

Robert Sullins

Deb Tierney

Joan Uht

Stanley Wilbur

U M H E F Kathy Boozer Executive Assistant to the President

Jamie Cook Director of Scholarships
STA F F Bob Fletcher President and CEO
Teresa Tysinger Director of Communications & Public Relations
Marti Willilams-Martin Director of Development
Billy Lou Wright Controller



These esteemed
trustees joined
the board in 2024.

Meet Wayne Moy

Wayne served as Co-Executive Director of The
United Methodist Development Fund since 2011
and worked for years as property manager for the
United Methodist Women. He is widely experienced
in market trading and regulatory analysis.

Meet Chuck Thoele

Chuck is a Partner in Corient Wealth Management
Services. Prior to joining the firm in 1991, he was a
shareholder and investment committee member of a
Dallas-based financial advisory firm. He has 30+ years
of experience and a broad understanding of personal
financial planning and investments.

Meet Dr. Melva Wallace

Dr. Wallace is the President and CEO of Huston-
Tillotson University in Austin, TX. She has held
positions as a chief of staff, vice chancellor, and
associate dean, and has vast higher education experi-
ence managing student affairs and enrollment in
multiple areas, ranging from athletics to recruitment.

Meet Nancy Young

Nancy (MSW, MPA) recently retired from a 40-year
career in nonprofit management and development.
She was the Vice President of Development for the
Georgia United Methodist Foundation where she
developed the curriculum and trained churches in
endowment development.

"I am honored to serve on the Board of Trustees of UMHEF. |
have worked for over 12 years to raise support for scholarships
for UMHEF in Georgia and now have the pleasure of seeing
firsthand the impact on the lives of Methodist students
throughout the country." - Nancy Young



COLLIN GOTTRON is a 2023 UMHEF

Scholar who just completed his Freshman year
at Ohio Northern University as a Chemistry
major. Awarded the UM Dollars for Scholars
award, his church and ONU teamed up with
UMHEF to provide him with a $3,000 “Triple
Your Dollars” scholarship!
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SHELBY O’NEIL is a UMHEF Scholar
and 2024 graduate of Reinhardt University.
She earned a Bachelor of Science degree and
was on the school's women's lacrosse team,
which won the NAIA Women's Lacrosse
Nationals Championship, at which she was
named MVP.




$1,931,544 ED

awarded in scholarships to

United Methodist
students in 2023, including:

$1,072,596 $741,948 $117,000

Awarded in
UM Dollars
for Scholars

awards to

411

students

Awarded in

$111,750

was awarded to

Merit 32

Awarded in
General Foundation
Named
Endowed

awards to

322

students

awards to students
39 attending
; Historically
seminary Black Colleges
students & Universities

2023 UM

Dollars for
Scholars
Partners

o

538 to Undergraduates

Total of 772 Scholars >:. i seminarians

n Learn more
UM-Related about how
Schools UM Dollars
for Scholars
UM Conference works!
Foundations
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Since 1965, United Methodist Higher Education Foundation
donors have provided support to over 35,000 students!

IN 2023 Every gift
matters!
5 6 5 50% of gifts
from individuals
DONORS GAVE were under
A TOTAL OF

$ 1 103 91647 of 2021-2022

donors gave

me n@ %,0 ”d again in 2023

ﬁ
$ 61 9 8 66 ,679 TOTA:;slojszl/-:lgf/lz:og)SSETs

A UM Dollars for Scholars award begins with a scholarship from a
student’s church and is matched by UMHEF and our partners!

_ UM UM Conference
iwrfg School Foundation
Awa Match Match

$1,000 + $1,000 + $1,000 + $1,000 = $4,000
possible award
total per student!

The number and amount of matching awards are not guaranteed and may vary. 9



“There are not
enough words
to thank
UMHEF and
those invoved
in providing
scholarships!”

- SANDRA

UMHEF Scholar
and Graduate of
Boston University

School of Theology

10

One UMHEF
Scholarship
Helps

Seminary
Students

For each of the three years that Sandra Barrios
attended Boston University’s School of Theology,
she was awarded UMHEF’s Foundation Merit
Scholarship. This longstanding award, which was
designated in 2019 to support United Methodist
students attending UM-related theological schools,
distributes $3,000 scholarships each year to
students nominated by their schools. Since 2019,
$555,000 has been awarded to 185 seminarians!

“There are not enough words to thank UMHEF and
those involved in providing scholarships,” Sandra
shared. “It helped me during rough times and
honestly, | wouldn’t be able to graduate if it was not
because of the scholarships | received. Thank you!”

Sandra reached two huge milestones this spring,
graduating with a Master of Divinity degree and
becoming a certified candidate in the New England
Conference in which she is pursuing Ordination as
a Deacon in The United Methodist Church. We give
thanks for Sandra’s call and for the support UMHEF
has been able to provide her.



the Support of UM

Foundations!

For decades, UMHEF has partnered with
United Methodist conference foundations to
provide maximum scholarship support to
students as “Quadruple Your Dollars” matching

partners in our UM Dollars for Scholars program.

These awards may reach up to $4,000 per year.

We are grateful for these foundations who
partnered with us in 2023 and collectively
contributed $234,000 toward scholarships:

Alabama-West Florida UM Foundation

Dakotas Methodist Foundation

Desert Southwest UM Foundation

Florida UM Foundation

Georgia UM Foundation

Heartspring Methodist Foundation*

The Holston Foundation

lowa UM Foundation

Kentucky UM Foundation

Methodist Foundation for Arkansas

Methodist Foundation of Mississippi

Methodist Foundation of North Alabama

Methodist Foundation of Ohio

Midwest Methodist Foundation

Missouri UM Foundation

Texas Methodist Foundation

UM Foundation for the Tennessee-Western
Kentucky Conference

UM Foundation of Louisiana

UM Foundation of Michigan

UM Foundation of North Carolina Conference

UM Foundation of Western North Carolina

UM Foundation of West Virginia

Virginia UM Foundation

*Now a part of Texas Methodist Foundation

“Financial reasons
would have been
the only thing

keeping me from
attending FSC.
These scholarships
prevented me from
having to go into
debt to obtain an
education.”

- KEVIN

Kevin Vondruska, a
nursing student at
Florida Southern College,
received a $4,000 UM
Dollars for Scholars
award in 2023 that
included a match from
the Florida United
Methodist Foundation.
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BENEFACTOR $10,000+

Mary C. Decker

Rev. Martha H. Forrest

Andrew & Molly Gabel

Georgia United Methodist Foundation

Holston Foundation

Rev. Katherine Austin Mahle &
Stephen Mahle

Methodist Foundation for Arkansas

Methodist Foundation of North
Alabama

Missouri United Methodist Foundation

United Methodist Foundation of
Westem North Carolina

Lr. Ken Yamada

PACESETTER $5,000-$9,999

Mr. & Mrs. Glenn C. Andrew

Florida United Methodist Foundation

Nadine S. Hardin-Miller &
Robert E. Miller

lowa United Methodist Foundation

William & Susan Johnston

Midwest Methodist Foundation

J. William & Elizabeth 5. Robinson
Foundation

Virginia B. Roach

Merry Rothe

Texas Methodist Foundation

United Methodist Foundation of
Louisiana

United Methodist Foundation of West
Virginia

Virginia United Methodist Foundation

Vogel Family Foundation

The Wollenberg Foundation

STEWARD 52,500 - $4,999

Bishop Minerva G. Carcaric™

Rowland Cook & Diane Ireson

Rev. Cara Stultz Costello

Dakotas Methodist Foundation

Bob & Debbie Fletcher

Cedric C. Gayle

Judy & Jim Gibbs

Tim Grifty

Kentucky United Methodist
Foundation

Dr. Ruth A. Knox

Mr. & Mrs. Jadd F. Masso

Methodist Foundation of Mississippi

Methodist Foundation of Ohio

United Methodist Foundation of
Michigan

PATRON $1,000-52,499

Alabama-West Florida United
Methodist Foundation

Clay Andrew
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Marion & Patricia Bolin

Lr. Irma Clark

Desert Southwest United Methodist
Foundation

Glener Gilland

F. Stuart Gulley

Steve & Mary Lou Harbison

Mr. & Mrs. Roy M. Hatcher

Phil & Janet Jamieson®*

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Latibezudiere

Dr. Sandra W, Lutz

Luella Palmer

Rev. Shelia J. & Tom G. Preacher

George |. & Joyce E. Pust

Mr. & Mrs. H. John Rieben

St. Paul's Methodist Foundation,
Houston

Barbara Dadd Shaffer & John J. Shaffer

Sherron Sipes Shuffield

United Methodist Foundation (NC)

United Methodist Foundation for the
Tennessee-Westem KY Conference

Lorene F. Wilbur

BUILDER $500-3999

Benevity Community Impact Fund

Skipper & Anna Bums

Julie Childs

Jim Cox

Josette N. Gamble

Mr. & Mrs. William L Gulledge

Rev. Dr. & Mrs. Joseph L. Harris™*

Rev. Rosie L. & Willie H. Johnson

Lamry Lawson

Phil & Mary-Lee Lint

William A. McKnight

Mcleod Corporation Holiday Marina

Marie M. Nitschke

The Rev. & Mrs. G. Paul Phillips, 1

Justin W. Robinson

United Methodist Foundation of New
England

Jim & Barbara Williams

Dr. Artmas L. Worthy

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas S. Yow, Il

SUPPORTER
Jesse & ldonia Ary
Twyla & Ed Benson
Gardner & Peggy Chambliss
Harold T. & Sylvia C. Elmore
Dr. Herman J. Felton, Jr.
Steve & Kelly Forrest*
Nancy H. Gavitt

Dr. Susan Grettenberger
Tari P. Hughes*

Dr. Roger W. Ireson

Paul & Gail King

Dr. George M. Miller

John & Pam Padgett

$250-$499

%’Wo

Gary Plant

Marilyn & Keith A. Pond™*
Betty Rowell*

Rev. Robert M. Terhune®

Dr. Javier A. Viera*

Mr. & Mrs. Marc A. Webster
David H. Zeliner

FRIEND uUpto$242

Mr. & Mrs. Joe W. Abernathy
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Agler

Julian & Becky Aldricge
Tanya Allen

The Rev. Jill Alventosa-Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph V. Amato
Karen Balsbaugh

Bishop & Mrs. David A. Bard
Cr. & Mrs. Robert Bareikis
Gregory Barry

Pamella R. Baum

Rev. Jan Barker

Chris & Connie Baxter
Jessica B. Bayless

Stephen Belsky

Mr. & Mrs. Richard R. Bence
Anne & Glenn Billington
Brandon & Kathy Boozer
Boundless Impact

Mr. & Mrs. Frank E. Boynton
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Brockwell
The Rev. Bryan Brooks
Henry Brown

Bruce W. Buller

Susan Burke

Roger Caudill

The Rev. & Mrs. Lon B. Chesnutt
Karry Clayton

The Rev. & Mrs. Larry Clifton
Dr. Stephen Collins

Mike & Betty (B.).) Connor
Shirley E. Cooper

Angela Daniel-Ramey

J. William Denny

Dr. Victor & Jackie Dingus
Caniel & Debra Drew

Mr. & Mrs. Doug Dunipace
Debra A. Esposito

The Howard Everhart Family
Rev. Heather A. Flaherty
Betty K. Fluke

Rev. Margaret Freeman

Edith Fresh

Rev. Gina Gilland & Mr. Arch Camphbell
Wanda R. Gilland

Dr. & Mrs. Roger M. Gramling
Bishop & Mrs. David Graves
Rev. Gertrude M. Greene
Franklin W. Grice

Michael Grimaud

The Rev. & Mrs. Howard L. Grinager



Cheryl S. Gutterres

Dr. Paul C. Hager

Carol A. Hamlin

Dr. Mark E. Hanshaw

Mr. David Herlong

Dr. Joseph E. Heyward

Mr. & Mrs. William B. Hightower

Dr. & Mrs. George A. Hill

Mr. & Mrs. Reid Horle

Ronald & Rebecca Holten

Gail W. Hounshell

Julie Howe

Robert Hunter

Mr. & Mrs. Stanley K. Hurder

Sonja Campbell Jones

Bishop Charlene Payne Kammerer &
Leigh Kammerer

Chaplain (Major General) & Mrs. Orris
E. Kelly

John & Patsy Kilgo

Glen S. Kinder, IV

Horace B. King

Marsha & David G. King

Tammy Knipp

Susan M. Knowles-Berry

Dr. Albertha Krakue

Lake Junaluska Conference & Retreat
Center

Melvin & Donna Lanning

Rev. Jim Donnan & Dr. Sue Leatherman

Rev. David & Karen LeDuc

Bishop & Mrs. Paul Leeland

Richard D. Lewis

Charles & Harriet Lightner

Christine & Mitchell Lively

Bishop & Mrs. Ernest S. Lyght

Mary E. Lyon-Smith

Myra L. Mann

Mr. & Mrs. David L. May

William McCartney

Bishop J. Lawrence McCleskey

Karen McMiillion

McMillion & McMillion PC

Rev. & Mrs. Jimmy Moor

Bill & Wanda Musgrave

Oxford Institute Endowment Fund

Raymond E. Perkins

Mr. & Mrs. Joe Person

Mr. & Mrs. Eddie Poarch

Mr. & Mrs. Charles M. Porter
John & Julia Rehnberg
Cynthia A. Riddick

Helen C. Ritch

David & Jean M. Rittenhouse
Rev. Grady Roe

Deborah J. Rouse

Sylvia Russell

Alan & Debbi Scheufler

Ed & Rose Schneeberger
Harold S. Seawright

Mary Ann Smith

Barbara H. Stanton

Pat & Charles Stevens
Harriet & George Strait
Carolyn Strong

Martha L. Stuller

Ben & Leolene Tate

Rev. Stella Tay

Ellen C. Thatcher & Mike Culbreth
The Rev. Lonnie Thornton

Dr. & Mrs. Henry N. Tisdale
William V. Todd

Diana R. Tope

Peggy W. Townes

Trinity Oaks Residents Association
Cottage Memorial Fund
Sandra Trojacek

Jack & Connie Turner

Teresa Tysinger

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald K. Walbridge
Richard & Ellen Warford
Marti Williams-Martin*

Billy Lou Wright

Kerry & Mary Zastoupil®

*Monthly donor in 2023

We apologize if your name was
omitted or listed incorrectly. Please
call our office at 800-811-8110 or
email umhef@umbhef.org for any
changes in future publications.

Thank you for helping educate the

leaders of tomorrow.

Your generosity

makes a difference.

Thant youl

WESLEYAN
HERITAGE
SOCIETY

Thank you to these
individuals who have
created a legacy for future
leaders by remembering
UMHEEF in their estate
plans.

Glenn C. Andrew

Chris & Jennifer Barbieri
Edward A. Benson
Richard M. Brown
Douglas Dannen

Paul & Stephanie Edwards
Bob & Debbie Fletcher
Glener Gilland

Susan & Dave Grady
Tim Griffy

Gerald D. Lord

George M. Miller

Steve & Pam Parr

Brent Porter

Martha G. Rowlett
James W. Warner

If you plan to include
UMHEF in your will, please
let us know so we can thank
you in your lifetime. Visit
umhef.org/legacy or email
development@umbhef.org.




[ fion of- Howers;.

Those four words make a powerful statement, indicating the family of a
deceased person, individual donors, or sometimes the deceased themselves
chose to rally others in support of a favorite nonprofit instead of giving flowers
for the funeral.

It is common to include a request for tribute gifts in the obituary. If you want
memorial gifts—in lieu of flowers—to be given to UMHEF when you die, be
sure to share that with your family or include it in your will or other documents.

When such gifts are given to UMHEF, staff notifies the family or other designees
that a gift was given. If you want to give in memory or in honor of someone, make
that clear when you donate and provide the name and addresses of the people
you want notified. When giving online, indicate you want to dedicate the gift,
and provide the details.

Visit umhef.org/give and look for this line:

Jl would like to dedicate this gift in memory or in
honor of someone.

From time to time, UMHEF has the honor of working with individuals or
families to establish endowment funds. The foundation has more than 130
named endowment funds that help financially support the scholarships we
award to qualifying students. These funds may designate support to students
from specific UM conferences, attending certain UM-related schools, or who
meet other preset criteria. Endowments have an impact on students today and
far into the future!

Other common forms of legacy or planned giving include: bequests, charitable
trusts, stocks, or appreciated securities. If you would like information on these
or other types of planned giving, start at umhef.org/legacy.
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Helping in

a Different
Way

Remembering
Rev. Dr. Jim Gilland

The UMHEF community mourns the passing of Rev. Dr. Jim Gilland of
Salisbury, North Carolina. Jim was a strong advocate for young people
pursuing careers in ministry, especially young North Carolinians studying
at his alma mater, United Methadist-related Duke Divinity School.

Through the years, Jim pastored numerous churches in North Carolina,
served as the Superintendent of the Greensboro District, and preached or
taught in 394 churches and institutions around the globe. In addition to
mentoring young ministers, Jim was a proponent of equality and world
peace.

Upon Jim's retirement from ministry in 1998, Providence United Methodist
Church in Salisbury established the Jim and Glener Gilland Scholarship
Fund. Each year, this fund enables UMHEF to award a scholarship to a
Duke Divinity School student from the Western NC Annual Conference.

In a letter to UMHEF President and CEQ Bob Fletcher in late 2023,
Glener acknowledged the impact of Jim’s legacy. “I've been pleasantly
surprised at the notes we've received from pastors telling us how much
Jim meant to them when they were beginning their ministry,” she wrote.
“Now he can continue to help young pastors, just in a different way.”

When he died in July of 2023, Jim’s family invited people to give memorial
gifts to the Gilland Scholarship Fund. Jim will leave an indelible mark on
the lives of young ministers for years to come.

15
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“I am so grateful to anyone who has the kindness
in their hearts to donate to such funds. On behalf
of myself and many others, thank you!” HEN

GRACE JONAS
UMHEF Scholar and Graduate of Emory & Henry College

UNITED METHODIST Q‘
HIGHER EDUCATION
FOUNDATION

Help United Methodist students keep reaching milestones!
To send a gift, visit UMHEF.org/GIVE
or use the provided envelope.

DM ORG FOLLOW US @UMHEF

umhef@umhef.org
800-811-8110 | 615-649-3990
P.O. Box 340005 0 @ @
Nashville, TN 37203
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